Chelan County Fire District #9 Auxiliary

21494 Lake Wenatchee Highway  Leavenworth, WA  98826

509-763-3034

Minutes

August 3, 2010

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order by president, Bob Love at 7:00pm with 25 members present.  

MINUTES:  Karen moved to approve minutes and was seconded by Becky.  The motion was carried.

TREASURER’S REPORT: The treasurer is absent and the report will be given next month.

FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER:  Chief Rod shared some information about recent fires in the area.  There were 21 calls in July.  Our trucks were sent to the Mission Creek, Swakayne Canyon and Naham Canyon Fires.  Some fires turned into state mobilizations so our trucks did earn a little money.  .  George Wilson is recovering from his recent fall and is doing well. Rod took questions from the floor.  Becky asked bout the tone outs from River Com.  Rod said they were having problems with the new system and were in the process of working the bugs out.  

OLD BUSINESS:  Mike Payne is slowly emptying out the old electronics from our previous yard sale, so please do not accept any electronics.  Rod will have the clothing room ready next week and he will also check with the state park regarding parking for the sale.  There was some discussion about putting out donation flyers for the sale.  Bob wanted to know if we still accepted consignments for the yard sale and he was told yes.  
JoAnn shared that Terry W. put an ad on the Lake Wenatchee web site.  

NEW BUSINESS:  Bob passed around the license and insurance check off sheet to members.  Jo updated all the buckets.  She will decide late if tarps need to be purchases.  Please bring your extra plastic bags.  Books and fabrics should be inside this year.  

Jan checked on the price of coffee makers.  A 55 cup from Amazon is $125.00, and the same size from Restaurant Supply is $43.95.  Pat offered her big pot for the yard sale.  

Sharon will pick up the coffee if we need it.  She will also check on cups, etc.  Sharon handed out a list of top sellers for the bake sale.  Each person needs to label and price their own items.  Please be sure to label for nuts.  She took questions from the floor.  

Susan will handle the advertising.  She will check with KOHO and post an ad on Craig list. She will condense the ad as best she can.  Becky and Mike will put up signs on Thursday before the sale (or sooner).  Jo will check with Plain Grocer about water and ice.

JoAnn motioned for the officers to get together to make up a policy for donations.  This issue will be addressed at our next meeting.  

The next meeting is Wednesday, September 1, 2010 at 7:00pm.
Respectfully submitted by Kathy Kelly, secretary.

